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Relates to: HB269 and SB565 
 
SOURCES OF INFORMATION 
LFC Files 
 
SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Memorial 
 
SM114 requests that the New Mexico Municipal League and New Mexico Counties convene a 
working group to evaluate relocation options for the Fire Marshal Division of the Public 
Regulation Commission (PRC). The working group will be comprised of a representative from: 
 

1. Homeland Security and Emergency Management Department  
2. Department of Public Safety  
3. Office of Superintendent of Insurance (OSI) 
4. Public Regulation Commission  
5. Fire Marshal Division of the PRC  
6. New Mexico Fire Chief Association  
7. Fire and emergency managers affiliate of New Mexico Counties  
8. New Mexico State Firefighters Association  
9. New Mexico Emergency Medical Technicians Association  
10. New Mexico Fire Marshal’s Association  
11. Metropolitan Fire Chiefs Association  
12. New Mexico Professional Firefighters Association  

 
SM114 requests that the working group report its findings to the appropriate interim legislative 
committee by September 1, 2019.  
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FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
SM114 will not have an impact on the operating budget of the multiple state agencies that will 
participate in the working group. However, the job duties of the participants will temporarily be 
expanded to include time, travel, etc. to cooperate and produce a report by September 1, 2019.  
 
CONFLICT, DUPLICATION, COMPANIONSHIP, RELATIONSHIP 
 
Relates to HB269: HB269 amends Article 52 of the Insurance Code by removing the State Fire 
Marshal from under the PRC, replacing it with the State Fire Marshal Office and 
administratively attaching the new agency to the OSI. 
 
Relates to SB565: SB 565 amends Article 52 of the Insurance Code by removing the State Fire 
Marshal from under the PRC, replacing it with the State Fire Marshal Office, an “adjunct 
agency” as provided in NMSA 1978, § 9-1-6. 
 
JM/al               


